NEWSLETTER   PH2LOA
NOVEMBER 2022

Due to conflicts on time/day/month/frequency, the Board meetings have changed.  We will meet the second Tuesday in March, June, September, and December.  Everyone is welcome to attend.  New ideas/viewpoints/issues are encouraged as it keeps the HOA current.  We meet at Flo’s at 4:30pm.  
The Annual Meeting is also changed.  Although at various locations, it will be on the second Tuesday of October at 6:30pm.  
We will no longer have a dedicated phone for PH2.  Directors can be phoned directly as the numbers are listed at end of Newsletter.  With the phone calls we get, it is cheaper to use each Director’s listings.  Members can always phone Flo if they choose and she will relay the call.  The email/mailing address/website are the same.

The weed spraying of the roadway will continue. Please contact Owen Conley directly at 406- 754-3036 or 406- 253-1951 for private land servicing in the spring.  The cost is $70/acre.

It is that time of year so the reminders of the HOA assessments will be sent out.  The assessment remains at $50 per lot.  Kim Myre has installed a red lock box for the memberships’ convenience to drop off payments.  The address is 425 Morrell Creek Drive and is located on the east end of the house.  
The Annual Meeting held at the Casa Caro had 19 lots in attendance.  Winners of the $50 were Lot 56 and 79.  The HOA assessment waiver for 2023 was Lot 75.  The minutes/photos of the meeting are posted on our website P2loa.netfirms.com.  Mark Taylor does an outstanding job on the website and hopefully next year someone can take his camera and take his photo too.  We all appreciate his efforts.

The Board wants to confirm PH2 policy on temporary dwellings/short term rentals/Airbnb etc.  We allow one renter during a 30-day period.  We wish to discourage multiple rentals during a 30-day period as it can negatively affect the neighborhood.  With too many coming and going the accountability is in question.  There is the possibility of thief/damage/noise.  We want the Members to reside in a safe and peaceful neighborhood.  These 30 -day rental policies are aligned with the covenants.
Favorite joke:

Part of the $10 million went for gambling, women, and horses.  The rest I spent foolishly.

George Raft

President Shane Heupel…..406-370-3417
Vice President Chad Santone….509-475-5271

Treasurer Kim Myre…..406-799-4194

ACC Jon Kimble……559-352-1455

Secretary Flo Fenstad…406-540-2768

PH2LOA, P O Box 1201, SLMT 59868

Phase2landsowners@yahoo.com
P2loa.netfirms.com

A reminder that the HOA assessment fee of $50/lot was due January 1st 2022.  Please submit payment if you have not already done it.

Favorite joke:

When I was younger, I could remember anything, whether it happened or not.

Mark Twain
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